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Pay Discrimination Claims May Be on the Uptick under Lilly Ledbetter 
Fair Pay Act

The Lilly Ledbetter Fair Pay Act is retroactively effective to May 28, 2007. The Act amends Title 
VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Age Discrimination in Employment Act (ADEA), and the 
ADA to effectively eliminate the limitations period for discriminatory pay claims. Although 
employees will still be required to file charges of discrimination with the EEOC or state agencies 
before going to court, the Act provides that the initial charge-filing period restarts each time an 
employee receives a paycheck reflecting a discriminatory pay practice. This means that an 
employee who receives a paycheck on February 6, 2009 may file a charge, and later a lawsuit, 
alleging pay discrimination regardless of when the decision which created the pay 
disparity occurred. Although employees can still recover only up to two years' back pay and 
other statutory remedies, employers may find defense of such claims daunting, particularly if 
the original pay decision occurred years earlier. 
 
What should you do to prepare for this change and others that the Obama administration may 
implement and to deal with the "here and now" on the labor and employment front?  
 
Attend Thompson Coburn's Annual Human Resources Law Conference. We will be 
discussing the Lilly Ledbetter Fair Pay Act and the latest legislative initiatives and regulations 
on the labor and employment front on February 24, 2009 at the St. Louis Marriott West. For 
details regarding the event and to register, go to www.thompsoncoburn.com/hrlaw.  
 
If you have questions regarding the Lilly Ledbetter Fair Pay Act or if you would like assistance 
in preparing for these impending changes, contact:  
 
Laura Jordan at 314.552.6469 or at ljordan@thompsoncoburn.com  
Mary Bonacorsi at 314.552.6014 or at mbonacorsi@thompsoncoburn.com  
 
For a full listing of our practice area members, visit our Labor and Employment Group online. 
 
 

If you would like to discontinue receiving future promotional e-mail from Thompson Coburn 
LLP, click here to unsubscribe.  
 
This e-mail was sent by Thompson Coburn LLP, located at One US Bank Plaza, St. Louis, MO 
63101 in the USA. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and should not be based 
solely upon advertisements. The ethical rules of some states require us to identify this as 
attorney advertising material. 
 
This Client Alert is intended for information only and should not be considered legal advice. If 
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you desire legal advice for a particular situation you should consult an attorney.
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